

# **Hartpury Parish Council**

2 Knights Way  
Newent  
Gloucestershire  
GL18 1QL  
Tel: 01531 828171  
Email: hartpuryparishcouncil@hotmail.com

## **Hartpury Annual Parish Meeting**

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held at 7.30pm on the 26<sup>th</sup> April 2021 via the remote platform Zoom

### **Present:**

**Alastair McGhee, Rob Gregory, Dave Zeal, Mark Clarke, Rachael Watson, Richard Pett**

**Vicky Roberts (Clerk)**

**12 members of the public were present.**

**The meeting was chaired by Alastair McGhee and the minutes were taken by the Clerk.**

### **1. Welcome**

The Chair welcomed those present and the meeting opened at 7.30pm

### **2. Apologies for Absence**

Apologies were received Cllr S Gibbs

Apologies from groups were received from Lucy Barker – Hartpury Drama Group, Headteacher – Hartpury Primary School, Jim Chapman – Hartpury Heritage Trust & PCC United Charities, Liz Ledger – Hartpury Methodist Church, T Flemons – Youth Club, Sarah Davies – Dementia Enabler

### **3. Report from District Councillor**

Councillor Philip Burford gave a report to Cllrs including updates on Covid-19, Leisure Centres, planning and the Local Plan,.

### **4. Report from Police**

The police submitted statistics for crime levels in the Parish, these were read out and will be kept on file with the minutes.

### **5. Clerks' Financial statement**

The Clerk read out the financial position of the Council including the income and expenditure, a copy is attached to the minutes.

### **6. Chairman's Report**

The Chairman gave a report at the meeting on the activities of the Parish Council, a copy is attached to the minutes.

### **7. Reports from local groups**

**Drama Group** – A report was submitted from the Drama Group and a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Little Oaks Nursery** – Little Oaks were unable to attend, no report was received.

**Primary School**- A report was submitted from the Primary School and a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Friends of the Primary School** – The Friends were unable to attend, no report was submitted.

**Hartpury Heritage Trust and the PCC United Charity** – Jim Chapman was unable to attend, a report was submitted for both Hartpury Heritage Trust and PCC United Charity which were read out, copies are attached to the minutes.

**Methodist Church** – Liz Ledger was unable to attend the meeting, a report was submitted which was read out on behalf of the Methodist Church and a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Hartpury Church** – Eileen Magee attended the meeting and gave a report for Hartpury Church, a copy is attached.

**Hartpury College** – Russell Marchant, Principle attended the meeting and gave a report, a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Village Hall** – Ken Jollans attended the meeting and gave a report on the Village Hall, a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Youth Club** – Terry Flemons advised that they are no longer running the youth Club and were unable to attend the meeting, a report was submitted which was read out on behalf of the Youth Club, a copy is attached to the minutes.  
Thanks were minuted for all the hard work and time that they have invested in the Youth Club.

**Hartmore School** – Hartmore School were unable to attend the meeting, no report was submitted.

**Walking for Health** – Susan Gregory attended the meeting and gave a report, a copy is attached to the minutes.

**Dementia Awareness Enabler** – Sarah Davies was unable to attend the meeting. A report is to follow.

## **8. Public Question Time**

An enquiry was made as to whether the litter pickers are available for use, it was advised that they are and enquiries for their use should be made to the Chairman or the Clerk.

It was asked if there was an up to date map for the footpaths. It was advised that the footpath working party will review the footpaths and create new maps to ensure that the footpaths are known and kept in a good condition. The stiles and rough surfaces will all be looked at.

All footpaths need to be added to the definitive list by 2026 to avoid being lost for use. Russell suggested to make contact with John Perry at the University regarding the footpaths in this area.

## **9. Closure of Meeting**

The chairman thanked all for attending and the meeting closed at 8.35pm.